
Este informe contiene informacion muy importante sobre su agua potable.

Traduzcalo o hable con alguien que to entienda bien.


Keyes Community Service District Has levels of Arsenic Above Drinking Water Standards


Water produced by Wells 8,9 & 10 of our water system recently failed a drinking water standard.  Although this is not an emergency, as our customers, you have a right to know what happened, what you should do, and what we are doing to correct this situation.

We routinely monitor for the presence of drinking water contaminants.  Compliance with the Arsenic maximum contaminant level (MCL) is based on the average concentration of four consecutive quarterly samples (or an annual average) for each well.  Testing results from Wells Number 8, 9 and 10 collected over the last year show that our system exceeds the Arsenic MCL of 10 micrograms per liter (ug/L).  The average Arsenic concentrations from these well(s) ranged from 13 ug/ l to 18 ug/L.  Compliance with the arsenic maximum contaminant level (MCL) is based on the average concentration of four consecutive quarterly samples (or an annual average) for each well, unless fewer samples would cause the running annual average to be exceeded.

What should I do?

· You do not need to use an alternative (e.g. bottled) water supply.  However, if you have specific health concerns, consult your doctor.

What does this mean?
· This is not an immediate risk.  If it had been, you would have been notified immediately.  However, some people who drink water containing arsenic in excess of the MCL over many years may experience skin damage or circulatory system problems, and may have an increased risk getting cancer.

What happened? What was done?

· The District has hired a consultant who specializes in the design of treatment systems to remove arsenic.  The consultant has prepared a report, including rough cost estimates, summarizing the various treatment alternatives that are available.  The District has qualified for funding from the State.  It consists of a loan with no interest or low interest and a grant. If everything goes as planned it should take approximately 6 to 8 months for the plans and contract documents to be completed.  After the plans and contract documents are completed it should take approximately 12 months to complete the ATF.  Once the plans and contract documents are completed the District will hold community outreach meetings to keep the community informed of the progress and to answer any questions that may arise.  
· The estimated time schedule is as follows:


From start of project




December 2017

Completion of project




December 2019
For more information, please contact Mike Jones at 209-668-8341or at the following mailing address

Keyes Community Service District

P O Box 699

Keyes, Ca  95328

Please share this information with all the other people who drink this water, especially those who may not have received this notice directly (for example, people in apartments, nursing homes, schools, and businesses).  You can do this by posting this notice in a public place or distributing copies by hand or mail.

This notice is being sent to you in compliance with the California Domestic Water Quality and Monitoring Regulations as a means of keeping the public informed. 

Dated:  March 1, 2017.
IMPORTANT INFORMATION ABOUT YOUR DRINKING WATER











